CITY OF ANNAPOLIS 160 DUKE OF GLOUCESTER STREET ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401 410-263-7997



TRANSPORTATION BOARD

CHAIRMAN: ALEX PLINE
VICE CHAIRMAN: CHRISTOPHER P. AIKEN
SECRETARY: AMY JONES

Mayor and City Council City of Annapolis 160 Duke of Gloucester St. Annapolis, MD 21401

Re: Resolution 30-15
City Dock Flood Mitigation
RECOMMENDATION OF SUPPORT

February 5, 2016

Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of Council:

On January 27, 2016, the Annapolis Transportation Board met and passed the following:

The Transportation Board voted to endorse R-30-15, City Dock Flood Mitigation funding request for the \$1M long term solution, as well as the proposed short-term Dock Street Parking Reconfiguration Option 4. The Board believes that the new configuration has the potential to increase pedestrian safety and optimize traffic flow, regardless of potential implementation of the long-term solution. The Board supports the new concept, and requests a public hearing on the impact of the proposed new traffic pattern.

If you have any questions, concerns, or comments, you can reach me at 443-510-7297 or via email at alex@teampline.org

Respectfully submitted,

Meny P. Pli

Alex Pline

Chair, Transportation Board